ST. IGNATIUS LOYOLA CATHOLIC CHURCH

Warm and Welcoming

"Give me only your love and your grace, that is enough for me." — St. Ignatius of Loyola

www.loyoladenver.org Contact us at parish@loyoladenver.org Text-to-Give via Faith Direct ®. Text amount to 303-529-7436



Church Office

2309 Gaylord Street Denver, CO 80205

Monday to Friday: 8:00 AM - 4:30 PM Phone: 303-322-8042 Fax: 303-322-2927

Pastor

Fr. Francis Therese Krautter, CSJ Fr.Francis@loyoladenver.org

Parochial Vicar

Fr. John-Therese Creus, CSJ Fr. John@loyoladenver.org

Pastoral Assistant

Kathy Murzyn KMurzyn@loyoladenver.org

Office Manager

Debbie Davidson Debbie@loyoladenver.org

Director of Faith Formation

Dr. Camarin Porter, Ph.D. 303-630-9480 camarin@loyoladenver.org

Business Manager

Patty Klopfenstein Patty@loyoladenver.org

Pastoral Assoc. for Outreach & Ministry

Rosemary Pesko Rosemary@loyoladenver.org

Facilities Manager

Corey Flanagan

Parish Council

parishcouncil@loyoladenver.org



MASS SCHEDULE

Saturday Vigil Sunday Mon-Wed-Fri/Tues-Thurs Holy Days of Obligation

SACRAMENTS

Confession Anointing of the Sick Baptism & Matrimony

OTHER MINISTRIES St. Vincent de Paul Society Hotline for Assistance

303-955-2578

Religious Education for Children

Toni Armstead toni@loyoladenver.org 303-283-8995 5:00 PM 7:30 AM & 10:00 AM 7:00 AM/12 Noon See Bulletin for Times

Saturday @ 4:15 PM or by appt. Please call the office Please contact Rosemary Pesko

Young Adults

please contact loyolayoungadultsministry@gmail.com

Rite of Christian Init. for Adults/RCIA

Margaret Wright margw8@aol.com 720-863-8429

Contributions Received

July 13 -18, 2023

| Offertory | \$1,146.25 |
|--|------------|
| Children's Offertory | |
| Building Fund | |
| Second Collection/The Church in Africa | |

WEEKLY CALENDAR

FOOD PANTRY FOOD DRIVE: Today, 8 am – Noon,

Pantry at 23rd & Gaylord.

LOYOLA WOMEN'S CLUB: Meeting, today, 11:30 am in the Family Center.

BIBLE STUDY: Thursday, July 27, 6:30 pm in Brady Hall and via Zoom.

ST. IGNATIUS LOYOLA DAYS RECEPTIONS: Saturday July 29 and Sunday July 30 in Brady Hall, after all Masses. *Please see the back cover for details.*

PRAYER TO ST. MICHAEL

Saint Michael, the Archangel, defend us in battle, be our protection against the wickedness and snares of the devil. May God rebuke him, we humbly pray; and do thou, O Prince of the heavenly host, by the power of God, thrust into Hell Satan, and all the evil spirits, who prowl about the world seeking the ruin of souls. Amen.

LOYOLA FOOD PANTRY FOOD DRIVE - SUNDAY

Thank you for your continued support of our food pantry. See https://bit.ly/3UUnsji for a list of items most needed. Please bring items to the pantry (garage at 23rd & Gaylord) or to the parish office during office hours.

Volunteers needed! To learn more, please contact Peg Higgins at phiggins@iidinc.com.

Notes from Fr. Francis

Dear Parishioners of St. Ignatius of Loyola Parish,

I understand that transitions can be difficult, even when welcomed. I want you to know that I aim to make this time of change as smooth and collaborative as possible.

As you know, I was appointed pastor July 1. Archbishop Samuel Aquila will be celebrating *the Mass of Installation on September 10 at 10 am*. I plan to have a special group of musicians who have known me and worked with me to provide Sacred Music for that Mass. It is an honor to serve this community and I am eager to get to know all of you. That will take time, but please don't hesitate to seek me out if we haven't had a chance to talk!

An important part of my transition will be reconstituting our Parish Council. Per the updated pastoral handbook for our Archdiocese (published July 1), Parish Councils are disbanded upon the arrival of a new pastor. I have opted to retain the

members of that council as a "provisional council." I wish to sincerely thank them, and all of the dedicated parishioners who have served faithfully on Councils for their years of service and stewardship to our parish. Their work has laid a strong foundation.

I hope to draw upon the insights of these Council members as I work on the guidelines and terms for our needs going forward. Their input, and the input of all parishioners on potential new members who could bring valuable perspective, is welcomed and encouraged.

My goal is for the new Parish Council to be assembled and begin meeting in January. I am looking forward to collaborating with the provisional council members as they help me discern priorities, identify needs, and strengthen everyone's involvement.

This time of transition can open new opportunities. I ask for your prayers and support as we take these first steps forward together. Be assured of my commitment to serve our parish family with care. Saint Ignatius said, "Praised be God, for all He has done" - may God continue to bless us as we place our hope in Him.

Yours in Christ, Fr. Francis Therese Krautter, CSJ

PRESENTATIONS ON THE CONGREGATION OF SAINT JOHN

We are pleased to announce two upcoming presentations on the Congregation of Saint John, a community of priests and brothers dedicated to serving the Church.

The first presentation will be on <u>Tuesday, August 1at 1 pm</u>. Brother Michael Paul DeVries, a member of the Congregation who is currently studying in Rome, will give a talk about the history and mission of the Congregation. He will share his personal vocation story and reflections on religious life. Brother Michael Paul grew up in Colorado, so it's a blessing to have him visit our parish.

The second presentation will be on <u>Thursday</u>, <u>August 24 at</u> 6:30 pm. This will be the same content as the first presentation, which includes a slideshow about the apostolates of the Congregation of Saint John including their work in parishes, schools, retreat centers, and missions. There will also be time for questions and answers about the community.

Both presentations will take place in Brady Hall. They will give us an inside look at the charism and good works of the Congregation of Saint John. Please join us for these enlightening sessions. Light refreshments will be served.

All are welcome -- we hope to see you there!

NEWS AND EVENTS

PRESERVING ST. IGNATIUS LOYOLA'S LEGACY Parishioner Interview Project

In preparation for our church's 100th anniversary in October 2024, the Loyola Historical Committee will renew the "Loyola Interview Project," first begun in 2019. We are looking for adult and youth members of the parish who would like to share their experiences of being part of the vibrant history of St. Ignatius Loyola. Volunteers will be both interviewers and interviewees!

Interviews will be scheduled for Sundays after the 10 am Mass throughout fall and winter. All interviews will be recorded and transcribed for historical documentation. Having younger (preteen and teen) interviewers would be especially meaningful, as it would provide a bridge between our youth community and the parishioners who have helped build and shape our parish over the past several decades.

If you are interested in participating, please sign up at the St. Ignatius Loyola Feast Day receptions after each Mass on July 29 and 30. You can also reach out to Tammy Meneghini at 720-315-8071.

JOIN US FOR A HEALTHY COMMUNAL MEAL AND FELLOWSHIP

What makes a meal healthy? We focus on the food itself, but what about the context in which you eat it? Are you rushed or at leisure? Are you alone or with others? Are you eating on the run or seated at a table? Are you simply eating, or breaking bread as an act of fellowship? Thankfully, Jesus and his disciples gave us an example of not only a spiritually meaningful dinner, but also a healthy one!

Our Young Adult Ministry (YAM) hosts dinner in Brady Hall after the 5 pm Mass on the first Saturday of each month. On *August 5*, YAM is teaming up with the St. Ignatius Loyola Wellness Ministry to launch a quarterly "slow meal" tradition. What is a "slow meal?" It's one that provides an environment for your body to enjoy and digest food as it was designed to: at ease.

Given the high price of groceries and the challenge of finding cost-effective, healthy recipes, we would like guests to bring a dish of their choice, along with the recipe. What counts as a "healthy" or "cheap" dish? Whatever either of those two terms mean to you. Your fellow guests will be blessed and appreciate sharing your food, your recipe, and your company. Store-bought items are welcome as well. Please also join us even if you do not have a dish or recipe to share – we will have plenty to go around! The theme for August is "Summer Bounty." A vegan main dish will be provided.

Please include all ingredients in your recipe, especially meat, dairy, and common allergens (e.g., nuts) for guests with dietary preferences and restrictions. Guests will be encouraged to take photos of the recipes they would like to try. For more information email camarin@loyoladenver.org, or visit https://loyoladenver.org/loyola-wellness-ministry.

REGISTRATION OPEN FOR ST. IGNATIUS LOYOLA WOMEN'S RETREAT

This year's St. Ignatius Loyola Women's Retreat will be held September 29 – October 1 at the Franciscan Retreat Center in Colorado Springs. Our theme is "Celebrating Community: Women Thriving in the Midst of Change." The retreat is open to all women of St. Ignatius Loyola Parish! Please see the retreat flyer included in this bulletin. To register online, see https://loyoladenver.org/womens-retreat-2023-registration.

SIGNS & SOLIDARITY

Third Anniversary!

During the three years since St. Ignatius Loyola's first Signs & Solidarity event, laws have been passed that limit education about our racial history, racial justice books have been removed from school libraries, Black women in the United States have died during childbirth at rates higher than in developing countries, innocent Black people have been killed because of their skin color. So, we continue to stand in front of our church holding signs for racial justice because we haven't done enough and are hopeful for change.

On <u>Sunday</u>, <u>August 6 following the 10 am Mass</u>, please join St. Ignatius Loyola's Social Justice Ministry as we begin our fourth year of Signs & Solidarity on the York Street sidewalk. Come for any part of the hour. We have signs for you to use or bring your own sign promoting racial justice. Questions? Email: loyolasjm@gmail.com

yotasjin@gman.com

MASS INTENTIONS

Sunday, 07-23-23
7:30 am
Billy Fleming⁺
10:00 am
People of the Pari

10:00 am People of the Parish Monday, 07-24-23 Intentions of the Celebrant

 $\begin{array}{lll} Tuesday,\, 07\text{-}25\text{-}03 & Tim \, Casey^+ \\ Wednesday,\, 07\text{-}26\text{-}23 & Phillip \, Buell^+ \\ Thursday,\, 07\text{-}27\text{-}23 & Rudy \, Carrillo^+ \end{array}$

Friday, 07-28-23 Mike⁺ and Marcel⁺ Scheafbauer

Saturday, 07-29-23 Beverly Cooke⁺

PLEASE PRAY FOR...

Victor Abad, Jr., Elizabeth Achuil, Joyce Armstead, Eugenia Arsense, Benjamin Baszler Family, Mary Bergles, Taeja Billingsley, Raquel Sanchez Bishop, Gray Buckley, Mary Ellen Buning, Loretta Burrell, Susan Carrillo, Gerda Christiansen, Joyce & Meredith Clabaugh, Deborah Cottle, Ann Durkin, Ed Ekel, Ann Feighny, Barbara Floyd-Hall, Valerie Francis, Margie Fry, Notasha M. Garcia, Suzanne Geren, Jean Giles, Hollis Hafner, Carrie Hamilton, Gayle Hamlett, Patty Harvey, Peg Higgins, Tylah Howard, Connor Jennison, Wardell Jones, Isaac Joseph, Jamar Lindsay & Family, Lorene Lee, Jonny Lewis, Judy Lewis, Linda Parker Long, Tony Lutrey, Josephine Martinez, Brody McDonald, James McKinney, Mary Ann Montgomery, Mathue/Nicque Moore, Antonia Moreno, Mary Muldoon, Linda Murray, Carol Nettles, Michelle Padilla, Flora Potter, Margaret Prado, Gail Pugh, Marcello Puma, Peter Quintero, Megan Reinholtz, Cordell Robinson, Maria Rose, Robert Saldano Family, Paul Scheafbauer, Katie/Melvin Scott, Barb Sercely, Mary Sewing, William Sexton, Angelita Sims, Gary Slaven, Marc Solzan, Deneen Stevenson, Romaine Tacznosky, Ken/Carmen Therence, Delores Varner, Linda Vialpando, Beverly Wilson

Sunday, July 23, 2023 – Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time Wis 12:13, 16-19; Rom 8:26-27; Mt 13:24-43 Please visit www.usccb.org/bible/readings for the daily reading.

Join us to celebrate the Feast Day of St. Ignatius Loyola

and help us kick-off our 100th Anniversary Plans our anniversary theme is 'Celebrating 100 Years' For the Greater Glory of God'

Receptions in Brady Hall after all Masses Saturday, July 29 and Sunday, July 30

MATOREMUSE SANCTONAL HAVE RAY THREST THE THE MUNICAL TO DEBUNT OF ANY TROVE NATURAL

Logo Contest
Winning Design gets
\$100 bill! Learn more!

Fill in a St. Ignatius

'time-line' card with the

year your family joined

the parish

Sponsored by the

100th Anniversary Committee

Loyola Women's Retreat

September 29th - Oct 1st, 2023

Franciscan Retreat Center 7740 Deer Hill Grove Colorado Springs, 80919

Come learn, reflect, interact, share, and rejuvenate in a peaceful, breathtaking setting in the foothills of the Colorado Rockies; a world away from the city...

"Celebrating Community: Women Thriving In The Midst Of Change"

The retreat will encompass time for praying together, small and large group interaction; time alone, and reflection on Scripture.





Co-Faciliatators:

Mary Ann Figlino, CSJ: A sister of Carondelet, born and raised in Denver. She has 55 years of ministry including elementary education, hospital chaplain, minister, and tutor to female ex-felons working to earn GEDs. After retirement, Sister Mary Ann worked in a floral shop, moving from felons to flowers.

<u>Cathy Mueller, SL</u>: A Sister of Loretto who has devoted her life to a variety of ministries: high school teacher, pastoral minister, hospice volunteer coordinator, cofounder and co-director of the non-profit EarthLinks, leadership in the Sisters of Loretto and retreat facilitator. Sister Cathy has been a member of Loyola Parish for many years.

Loyola Women's Retreat

Lodging and Participation:

<u>Single:</u> (with shared bathroom): \$260.00 <u>Double:</u> \$200.00 <u>Triple:</u> \$175.00 <u>Saturday Only Day Rate:</u> \$75.00

***Ensure your completed registration form and \$100.00 deposit is in by Aug 27th, with balance due by Sept 4th. A wait list will be compiled in case of cancellations.

Registration Is Open From July 22nd to August 27th:

1. Turn in form and deposit to a Loyola Women's Club member. Make checks payable to St. Ignatius Loyola parish, with "LWC Retreat" in the memo line. OR Venmo fees via Chris Doyle to @Christine-Doyle-39.

2. Registration fees/forms may also be mailed to or dropped off at the parish office. Registration form also available on the Loyola website.



What to expect:

- Check-in time is 5:30-6:30 PM on Friday, Sept 29; program starts at 7 PM
- > Meals and snacks will be provided
- ➤ Ice Breakers/ Games
- Social Engagement/Interactions
- Opportunities for Self-Reflection and Meditative Walks
- Saturday evening Reconciliation and Mass at the church on the grounds (casual dress)
- > Ending noon on Sunday, Oct 1 (before lunch)
- ➤ Remember to complete your registration form and pay deposit via one of the options mentioned above. No refunds after Sept 4th.

Contact For Questions:

Heidi Fritz-720-273-2505 <u>hjfritz@msn.com</u> or Chris Doyle, 303-525-1746 <u>c doyle12@yahoo.com</u>